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• The licence mentioned that if there was evidence of foetal loss then the guinea pigs 
would be euthanised.  However if miscarriage was a natural occurrence, why was it 
necessary to euthanise them?   
This was because the mother would have been on a nutrient restricted diet and she was 
now no longer pregnant.  
 

• Could any of the guinea pigs be rehomed, if their miscarriages had occurred before 
surgery had taken place?  
This had not been considered so would be looked in to and the breeders of the guinea 
pigs consulted with. 

A query was raised with AWERB whether the process of getting a guinea pig pregnant should 
be included as a procedure in the licence.  It was explained that it depended on the phenotype 
of the guineapigs and whether there were any harmful effects from the breeding of those 
animals apart from the natural loss.  It was agreed that this needed further discussion separate 
to the meeting and potentially advice sought from the Home Office.   

The researchers were thanked for attending the meeting.  Once the requested changes had 
been made to the project licence, it would be circulated for a final check. 
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The following queries were raised:  

What non-animal alternatives had been considered?  There were publications available 
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4.2 Mice 
There was a recurrent issue of some mice having sensitive skin.  There were also a few with 
broken nails.  Reasons why this could be happening was being looked into, including 
contacting the suppliers to see if they had any listed events for skin or nail issues.   

5 MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2023 were approved subject to several suggested 
changes being made.   

6 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
This was scheduled for 2nd August 2023. It would be a PPL review meeting. 

Secretary 
21 August 2023 

 


